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tiv, Tom Kouzes

Depucy Assistant Secretary for
Administration and Management

Department of Labor

Dear Mr. Kouzes:

The General Accounting O0ffice has made a survey of Department
of Labor's audit activities carried out by the Office of Contract
and Grant Audit. Our work was performed during 1972 primarily at
Region III ~ Philadelphia with limited work being performed at
Departmental Headquarters in Washington, D.C.

Because of other highar priority work we had to discontinue
our- survey and do not plan further work in this area at this time.
However, we would like to bring your attention Lo certain observa-
tions noted during our survey which we believe affect the audit
activity.

--Apparently due to limited staff, the Regional Audit Office
did not generally examine into such areas as, the eguity
of charges for overhead costs, the validity and reason-
ableness of "in~kind" contributions, program effective-
ness, or contract monitoring activity. In addition, these
areas were generally not being covered by public accoun—
tants performing audits for the Department.

Reports prepared by the public accountants had remained
in the Regional Audit Office from 5 to 14 months before
being reviewed and forwarded to the Manpower Administra=-
tion for appropriate action., :

—~The Regional Audit' Office did not have sufficient data for
selecting representative contracts or grants for audit.
Also, even if this data was available, there was no defini-
tive criteria for making a random sampling to ensure that
vepresentativa contracts and grants received adequzate
coverage.
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—=S o s iulorration i~ the omated Aol Thrhetr St e (AR
a3 inacuura.e a2t ineoos! ) Tor ewannie . audits vade of
contract expendilt ves in f-ncal year 18300 and corifacis on
wvnich ”finel acdlos™ woere made in 1957 thivougn 1v/0. rerained
opzn as of Mavch 1972 on AARS vewvorts even though rost of
these contracts nad no audit exceptions or only small amount
of audit exceptions. On the other hand, many contcacts
] listed as open audit items had been closesd out by the
| Manpower Administration several months prior to the time
| they continued to appear in AARS reporis. The inaccuracy
| of these reports and their untimely receipt in Region III
from the Manpower Administration minimizes their usefulness
as a management tool. )
We have discussed the above observations with Department
headquarters and regional officials who generally agreed with our .
observations and stated that the matters would be looked into and
‘ corrective actions taken.
i : We. wish to acknowledge the cooperation given to our representa-
tives during the survey. We would appreciate being advised of the
action taken or planned on matters discussed in this report.
Sincerely wours,
—
| edrge’ D, Peck
f Assistant Director .
‘ ce: Secretary of Labor
Mr. McVeigh (OASA)
Mr. bye (0OAS4) ‘
Mr. Coe (OASA) ' |
Regional Administrator, Philadelphia |
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